Juniper Green Community Council


        www.junipergreencc.org.uk
(Serving Juniper Green and Baberton Mains)

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Minutes of AGM held in Juniper Green Village Hall at 7.30 pm on 28th June 2012

In the Chair – Professor Cliff Beevers 

Present – CC members Neil Ingram, Helen Ogg, Norma McGeever, Maxine Macgee, Eric White, Cllr.Bill Henderson plus twenty four members of the public.

Apologies from – CC members Richard Watt, Vic Stewart, Ian Gilmour, Anne MacNab, Rob Melville, Jackie Moody, Gordon MacDonald MSP, Cllr. Ricky Henderson and Cllr. Dominic Heslop.

Cliff thanked the JGCC members for their work over the year.  To speed things up he hoped that the work of the year would emerge through the items on the agenda.  Last year’s minutes would now appear on the JGCC website for perusal.  

1. Police report: PC Annette Oliphant introduce her new colleague Saul ?  Annette reported the number of calls in our area at 113 and explained that there had been a large number of opportunistic thefts of property and in cars mainly along Belmont Road and Baberton Mains Wynd, Row and Wood.  There had been a poor attendance at the last surgery at Ruth’s Kitchen on the previous Friday.  Members of the audience suggested noticeboards on the Baberton Mains footpath, near the police box and at the village hall itself might attract more attention.  Some others wondered if a time in the evening would allow those working to attend.  PC Oliphant said she would try to give more notice next time.  When asked about the anti-social behaviour in the park she explained that extra patrols were monitoring the situation.

2. Finance: Eric White supplied the following report with some interventions from Cliff Beevers:

On 12th May 2011, my predecessor Neil Wheelan made a confident report starting with the words “In the past year the Community Council has made significant progress in promoting its activities and bringing new, exciting and rewarding events to the community”.  I am pleased to say we have continued in the same successful vein.

We opened a second account, the Community Fund, for activities not connected with Council expenses, such as the Farmers’ Market and the various planting projects around the area.  Looking at the figures, our start-up grant of £4250 was of course not repeated.  Our annual grant from the City is about £636, and we expect to receive a similar amount near the end of August for our current year.  Top copies of the Summary sheets are signed by David Geary, our auditor.

We received the closing balance from the JG300 Committee of £1806.73, and a donation from the Juniper Green Village Association of £1000 which now form the basis of the community fund.  Having said we are continuing successfully, we have done much, but we show a loss of £983.76 in the first account, and a gain of £326.91 on the second, giving an overall loss of £656.85.  Having started in the Kinleith Arms car-park, our monthly Farmers’ Market had to moved to the Dentist’s Yard on 22nd October 2011.  It first appeared in the second account in December.  During the year it showed a profit of £503.50 at the Kinleith, but a loss of £167.40 at the Dentist’s Yard.  So far in the current year it shows a profit of £162.10 (unaudited).  The Farmers’ Market is currently in profit but its general viability is in doubt due in part to the present economic climate.  We have not yet received a cheque for stallholders’ rents in June, for which software problems at RBS were blamed (these have not affected us in any other way).   

Apart from the Farmers’ Market we undertook three activities which extended over from the 2011-12 financial year to the current year.  The first was the Green Photographic Competition (in the No 1 account) which cost £390.96 in the first year, encouraging both children and adults to look at their environment in an imaginative way.  The winning entries were then put into a calendar spanning November 2012 and the whole of 2013 and so far sales have recouped almost £1000 but for now shows a cost £508.10 in the second year.  (The accounts in the second year are of course not audited).  Its total cost has been £899.06, but the calendars produced are still selling well and an anticipated profit is predicted.

Secondly, the Gala Week in May and June 2012 - After including a grant of £1500 from the SW NP, produced a loss of £124.10, and adding £235 being the portion of a donation from the C & B News not already spent on its insurance, has shown a profit of £110.90.

Thirdly, we hold £3845, being funds collected from householders and a grant of £2500 from the Pentland Neighbourhood Partnership for the repair of the Woodhall Footpath on the other side of the Water of Leith.  The work has been completed and accepted, but we still await the contractor’s invoice for payment. Judith Benton from Woodhall has been unstinting in her determination to have the path rectified and we must thank her for her efforts on behalf of Juniper Green and Colinton.

This is a quick resumé of our main activities.  There were others of course, for example the Energy Fair in July 2011, the painting on the blocked-up windows of the public toilet by Emma Hales, costing £124.83, a Hustings, and plantings around the monument organised by Nan Henderson costing £171.12

There were no questions to Eric and the accounts approved.  Cliff proposed that the auditor should receive a small “thank you” for his efforts on our behalf.  This was seconded by Charlie Dunlop.

3. Planning Matters … Neil Ingram reported as follows:

Planning issues in 2011-12

In the year to the end of May 2012 we have seen 40 completed planning applications, of which 33 have been approved, 3 were withdrawn and 4 were refused, though one of these was successfully resubmitted and another was overturned on appeal. 

Most of our applications concern extensions or modifications to existing houses. Those falling within the Juniper Green Conservation Area are subject to additional restrictions, mainly concerning the appearance of the property from the road, and the rules relating to these changed earlier this year when new permitted development regulations were introduced. The new rules are generally more restrictive in conservation areas, but more relaxed elsewhere.

We have seen significant developments in Juniper Green in the last 12 months, with proposals from McCarthy and Stone for a retirement complex on the site of the existing Baberton Golf Clubhouse, and the redevelopment for residential use of the old Juniper Green primary school building. Neither of these has yet started, though work on upgrading the road to the golf course began in March.

Major planning issues in adjacent areas also come to our attention. Two significant ones in the last year have been the proposed development of Muir Wood Field for housing by Taylor Wimpey, now the subject of an application for a reduced number of houses, and the building of social housing by Link Housing at the former Veitch’s nursery site. There is also renewed interest in development at Woodhall Farm, just across the Water of Leith from us, and a revised proposal has been published for building at Kinleith Mill, where the planning consent has lapsed.

We have also contributed to the consultation on the new draft Edinburgh Local Plan. This is a unique opportunity to comment on the pattern of development in our part of Edinburgh in the next 5-10 years, looking in particular at allocating land for housing and  the boundaries of the green belt. We also commented on the proposed version of the SE Scotland Regional Plan.

George Dickson raised the issue of the pavement outside the Village Hall and wondered if it could be made safer for children walking to school.  So, it was convenient at this point to report on an email from Bill Miller of CEC who had sent a message just prior to the meeting concerning the janitor’s house beside the village hall.  Helen read out Bill’s statement as follows:

The Council has been aware of the intense Community interest in the future of the property and officials from the Council have been actively endeavouring to resolve the issue to everyone's satisfaction. As you are aware, the building is in a dangerous condition and requires to be demolished. With this in mind and with a view to satisfying most, if not all, of the suggestions from the Community, including keeping the site in the ownership of the Council,I met with a representative from McCarthy and Stone yesterday and can confirm that we have verbally reached agreement on a proposal which appears to be a "win win" situation for everyone. 

The proposal has still to be formally agreed by the Board of McCarthy and Stone but to clarify the position I have copied below the text issued to McCarthy and Stone detailing the proposed terms and conditions. 

" I would confirm that I have now clarified matters with my internal client and can confirm that the Council is delighted to accept your offer to undertake
the following works, at your own cost:-
 

(i) Demolition of the former Janitor's House at 1 Juniper Park Road.
(ii) Landscaping of the cleared site. 
(iii) Construction of a disabled access serving the adjacent Juniper Green Village Hall.
 

To facilitate this, the Council will grant you a License to Occupy the site and, in addition, the Council will enter into a formal legal agreement with McCarthy & Stone to provide an undertaking not to redevelop the cleared site within a period of ten years from the date of demolition. If, at some time in the future, the Council wish to carry out any works to upgrade, extend or replace the village hall on this site, and some land take is required from the cleared site, there will be provision within the agreement for the Council to approach McCarthy & Stone and seek their consent, which shall not be unreasonably withheld. 

The Council will prepare the site for handover to McCarthy & Stone's demolition contractor and obtain a demolition warrant thereto. As the house is in a Conservation Area we will require Conservation Area Demolition Consent. The Council will arrange to submit an application as soon as possible but I understand that the proposal has to be advertised for 21 days. Hopefully this will be cleared to allow your demolition contractor to demolish it while he is still on site.

I would also suggest that we arrange an early meeting on site with representatives from the Council's Corporate Property Division, the Council's Children and Families Department, the Community Council (Cliff Beevers) and the Community Hall Association (Malcolm Brown) to discuss the type of landscaping and boundary finishes as well as the location and design of the disabled access. "   
 

I would stress that this has not been formally agreed in writing but I am confident that this will be accepted. Should you wish to discuss this or have any comments, please contact me on 529 5932. 

(Email from Bill Miller, CEC, dated 28 June 2012)

There was general discussion on this email and although initially some concern was voiced, Barbara Badger on behalf of the Village Halls Group expressed her group’s satisfaction at the offer.  This was backed up by Councillor Henderson.

A much longer debate then ensued on the green spaces around the village including the current proposals for development at Muir Wood Field, various proposals from developers including  David Murray and his associates for green belt land south and west of Edinburgh, the proposal in the draft Local Plan to remove the RBS campus at the Gyle and at Heriot-Watt and smaller settlements such as Blinkbonny   from the Green Belt, and the draft plans to build at Curriemuirend.
4. It was appropriate at this point to take a short discussion on the viability of the market.  Nick Paul outlined the issues, some of the reasons for maintaining a presence and suggested that we join Balerno in advertising in the Connect magazine and approach Iceland again to see if they would distribute leaflets around the area.  Charlie Duncan wondered why we didn’t return to the Kinleith.  It was explained that we had moved due to a request to do so by the Kinleith managers as they felt it affected their Saturday trade.  Discussions ranged widely with possible new sites beside and inside the Village Hall proposed.  The next market is on Saturday 28th July and soon after that a decision will have to be made on whether to renew our licence with the council.

5. Consultation on CC responsibilities 

Before summarising the forthcoming consultation, Helen Ogg, Vice Chair of JGCC, gave a short explanation of JGCC’s wider role in the Pentlands Neighbourhood Partnership (NP).  

Pentlands is the largest geographical NP in Edinburgh, and serves a population of 48,000+.  It holds quarterly meetings in public about issues of current interest eg Scottish Water’s upgrade to its network, and also hold business meetings with CC representatives and Councillors.  JGCC members sit on the various sub-committees as follows:

Environment and Transport – Neil Ingram

Health and Employment – Maxine Magee

Community Safety – Helen Ogg

Funding – Helen Ogg with alternate Vic Stewart.  This group dispenses some £46k per annum currently to local groups serving the Pentlands communities.

The forthcoming consultation is on the Community Empowerment and Renewal Bill.  A copy of the proposals can be found at http://www.scotland.gov.uk/Publications/2012/06/7786
The Bill is divided into 3 main parts


Making it easier for communities to take part and have their say


Helping communities to own land and buildings in their area


Making best use of buildings and land

There are a number of detailed questions which are asking how the Government should proceed.

For example:

What is community?

How can CCs help communities to have their say about local services?

Should communities be able to challenge a local service if it is not well run?

Should communities be involved in deciding how money for local services is spent?

Would it help if the community owned land or buildings?

Should communities in towns and cities have a right to buy land and buildings in their area?

For unused local Council land, should the local community have a right to ask for it?

Should communities have more land for allotments?

Are empty houses or shops a problem in your area?

Would it help if the community could use land or buildings not currently used by the owners?

Should the community have the right to ask the local council to arrange the sale of empty buildings or land?

It would be especially helpful if members of the public in Baberton Mains and Juniper Green could make their views known to the CC so that JGCC’s response can be as representative as possible of our area.  The deadline is towards the end of August so JGCC’s response will be tabled at its next meeting on Wednesday 22nd August.

6.  Guest speaker: Oliver Escobar, School of Social and Political Science, Edinburgh University.  Unfortunately, Oliver received an urgent text to return home so was unable to stay.  We would hope to invite him back on another occasion.

7.  Any other business

7.1
There was general disquiet at the poor state of the area surrounding the monument.  The grass had eventually been cut but left.  Councillor Bill Henderson explained that the weather this year had meant that the grass-cutting service was well behind but he promised to check up on the status of the work.  

7.2
 MacKay’s Wood is CEC property but with the closure of the JG Village Association the maintenance of the area needs to be considered.  Eric and Neil had visited the site recently and felt that some cutting back along the path was needed.  The foliage along the north side of the wood was encroaching onto the pavement and Eric advised that this needed specialist equipment to deal with it.  Thelma Ingram hoped that a task force, similar to the group that re-plant the flower tubs in the village, could be established to care for the wood.  Councillor Ricky Henderson was also seeking some help from CSV.  

7.3
Eric was concerned about plans to extend the pavement beside the bus stop outside the RBS on Lanark Road.  Some argued that it would give better vision at that point.  However, Eric’s concern was in the narrowing of the road on an already congested highway.  Councillor Bill Henderson thought that the plans had been dropped but agreed to check.

7.4
Maxine Magee has served on JGCC for two years but pressure of work and family commitments means that she has had to resign from the committee.  Cliff thanked her for her work over the last couple of years. 

7.5
 Cliff explained that all CCs in Edinburgh would now serve another year before a new election would be held.  However, he encouraged anyone who wished to join the CC to come along as we do have the power to co-opt members.

8.  Date of the next meeting is on Wednesday 22nd August at 7pm in JGVH Committee room. 

The meeting closed at 9.35pm.

